

Welcome to Liverpool Street Elementary School! Our first month of school is always full of excitement. The Liverpool Street School staff has been preparing for another learning-filled school year and is eager to begin their journey with their students. Please feel free to contact your child's teacher at any time if you have questions or concern. It is only through working as a team that success is achieved.

Liverpool Bell Schedule

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday:

07:45 Students arrive

08:15 Classes begin

10:05 Morning Recess

10:25 Classes Resume

12:00 Lunch

12:25 Recess

12:55 Afternoon classes begin

2:00 Dismissal for Grade 2 Students

3:00 Dismissal for Grades 3 to 5 Students

Wednesday:

10:05 Morning Recess

10:25 Classes resume

11:45 Dismissal

Liverpool Street School Staff

Principal- Kelly Parks

<u>Vice Principal</u>- Jennifer Kelly-Milner

Administrative Assistant- Sandra Boles,

Heather Matthews

Grade 2 Teachers-Natalie Taggart, Tina

Plourde-Godbout (FI), Michelle Bright (FI),

Pauline Tapley (FI)

Grade 2/3- Kathleen Hansen

Grade 3 Teachers—Jennifer Kelly-Milner, Keri

O'Leary, Erika Limkilde (F.I.), Nick Brown (F.I)

Grade 3/4- Lisa McNeil

Grade 4 Teachers—Nicole Ward, Sarah

McInnis (F.I), Renee Robichaud 4(F.I)

Grade 5 Teachers—Mark Bray, Natasha

Gorman, Caroline Robichaud (F.I), Katharine Arseneau (F.I.)

Resource- Dawn Gallow, Christine Martell

Guidance—Erica Fournier

Physical Education—Maxime Gauvin, Keri

O'Leary

Music- Keri O'Leary

Library—Tanya Mallery

Educational Assistants—Joan Daley, Sandra Fitzpatrick, Brenda Landry, Tanya Nicholson,

Tammy Doak, Pam Gaunce, Betty Myers, Daniel

Tynes

Custodians—Tino Latina, Kyle Stewart

Drop-off and Pick Up

If you will be driving your child to and from school each day, it is extremely important that you follow the designated drop off and pick up area traffic flow.

Please enter the second driveway, and proceed to the drop off signs. Please do not block off the walk



way to the front doors. You can drop your child/children off on the side of the school. In order to maintain a safe and orderly environment for our students, we ask that parents and caregivers who are picking up their children at dismissal to please wait outside the school building or in your vehicles until dismissal. Our school dismissal bell rings at 2:00pm for our grade 2 students and 3:00pm for our grade 3 to 5 students. Teachers will walk their bus students down to the front lobby for bus and out the side doors to meet parents who are picking up students.

If you are picking your child up throughout the school day, please sign your student out at the front office with Mrs. Boles or Ms. Matthews. If you have any questions regarding drop off or pick up please contact the administration and we would be happy to help you. Our school thanks you for supporting us in keeping our building a safe and positive learning environment for all.

Newsletters will be posted on our School Website

Liverpool Street Elementary will post all of our School newsletters on our school website. This month, you will receive a paper copy of the monthly newsletter; however, after this month all newsletters will only be posted on the website. If you do not have access to a computer and would still like a paper copy we would be happy to send one home with your child. At the end of this newsletter there is a form to detach and send back to the school if you would like to receive a paper copy. If we do not hear from you we will assume that you will be reading the newsletter on our website. Thanks so much for helping us to conserve paper!

School Fee

A friendly reminder that the \$45.00 student fee is due by the end of September.

Hot Lunch

Our school offers a hot lunch program for students on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Order forms will go home once a month with the due date printed in bold at the bottom of the sheet. We are unable to accept late orders.

Milk Program

All students at Liverpool Street School will have an opportunity to have milk each day for lunch. Milk orders will go out shortly for the first three months of school. If you would like your child to have milk please fill out the form and send it back to school by the date indicated on form. Milk is NOT sold on a daily basis. Our school can only offer white milk as per our nutrition policy 711. If you have any questions regarding the school milk program, please call the school at 453-5434.

Meet the Teacher

We will hold our annual Meet the Teacher Night on Thursday,

September 13, 2018. All parents will meet in the gymnasium for a short presentation at 6:00 pm. This will be followed by two 15-minute classroom visits.

Please note: the classroom visits are not a parent teacher interview. These sessions are to give you information about the curriculum that will be covered for the school year. If you have specific questions or concerns regarding your child please set up an appointment with your child's teacher.

Hope to see you all there!

Parent School Support Committee

The PSSC is a committee set up to support the students and families of Liverpool Street School. The



committee is made up of elected parents, the principal, a teacher representative and a community representative. The PSSC meets approximately six times during a school year. This year we will be electing 4 new members. If you are interested in being part of this committee please stop by the office and pick up a nomination form. Additional nominations can also be made the night of the elections. The elections will be held during Meet the Teacher on Thursday, September 13. During this meeting you will be given an opportunity to introduce yourself before elections occur. If you would like additional information, please contact Mme. Parks at 453-5434.

Nut-Free Zone

Liverpool is designated a NUT-FREE school due to students who are allergic to peanuts and tree nuts. Please refrain from sending peanut butter in your



child's lunch. If you have any questions please feel free to contact the school.

Terry Fox Walk/Run

The Terry Fox Run is scheduled for September 14th. Students who would like to donate \$1 to The Terry Fox Foundation are encouraged to do so on this date. Please send your child's donation in an envelope or baggie marked *Terry Fox Run*. A letter will be coming home to explain our school's involvement in the run.

Physical Education – Our Phys Ed Specialists, M. Gauvin and Mrs. O'Leary, have many activities planned for the month of September. They are currently working on Cross Country and plans to start preparing our students. Stay tuned for more details! Coming Soon!

Interested in being a Volunteering at Liverpool Street School?

Please let us know if you wish to volunteer at our school. We are in need of volunteers for our library, recess snacks, assisting teachers with hot lunch and other light duty items in classrooms. Please contact the school at 453-5434.

Dates To Remember

Sept 12- Harvest Jazz and Blues Artist visits our school

Sept. 13- Meet The Teacher 6:00pm and PSSC election

Sept 14- Terry Fox run/walk

Sept 19- Cross Country Begins

Sept 28- Picture Day- please do not wear green shirts, as the background is green.

| Please continue to send a paper copy of the school newsletter home with | | | | |
|---|--------|--|--|--|
| | in | | | |
| | class. | | | |